
Kim Strobel  0:16  
Hello, my friends, I wanted to do a podcast that is very current to 
the situation that we're currently in. And I know it's a really 
strange time for all of us. We are dealing with this Corona pandemic. 
There's a lot of pandemonium and fear out there right now. And so it 
just feels a little weird, and a little surreal. And I have to tell 
you that while this is affecting all of us in a really big way I think 
there's something to be said for kind of coming out of our hiding, 
coming out of some darkness. And we're being forced a little bit to do 
this right? And it's unfortunate that it's through a virus and that 
the virus is making people ill and some people are dying from it. And 
I'm not negating that fact that this is a tremendously difficult 
thing. But if we step back, and can also see maybe some of the hidden 
gifts that are coming out of this, such as being able to get a little 
bit off of the hamster wheel of life, being able to maybe come back to 
ourselves a little bit, and really reevaluate what's important to us. 
Who do we want to be? How do we want to navigate this thing called 
Life going forward?

Kim Strobel  1:56 
And I know that all of us kind of fall at different spots, I like to 
use the 10 point scale. And I've been showing up in the She Finds Joy 
Facebook group and doing some trainings for all of us. And I use a 
scale of 1 to 10. And sometimes I ask people like, 'are you at 10, 
which is where you're panic driven', right? The 10s are people who are 
really anxiety ridden right now over this, who is kind of absorbing 
all of their waking thoughts. They might be the ones running to the 
Walmarts and the Targets and hoarding the toilet paper. And then 
others of us the other end of the scale would be like a 1, right. W 
hen these people are maybe a little too calm or maybe not taking it 
seriously enough. And then a five is like in the middle. You know, 
you're aware of what's happening. You understand the implications and 
the precautions that one needs to take. But you're also not 
catastrophasizing about it or in extreme fear about it. 

Kim Strobel  3:02 
And so for me personally, it's kind of interesting because as I was 
navigating, what has transpired in the last couple of weeks, as you 
all know, I have an anxiety disorder and my husband is very laid back 
and very calm. But I was really watching the way both of us were 
dealing with this. And in fact, I was probably at like a, maybe a 1 or 
a 2, on the scale of 1 to 10. I was incredibly calm early, when it 
started happening. I kind of had that attitude like, 'Look, this is 
just a flu. It's a strain of the flu. More than 10,000 people die from 
the flu every year. People are being overly dramatic.' And now I would 
say I'm more around a level five. But what's interesting is my husband 
who's normally the really calm one, I think he's at maybe a level 8 or 
so. And my friend Mari sent me a message from England. And she was 
telling me about this artist in New York who has an anxiety disorder. 
And it was really interesting, because one of the things that he was 



saying is that he started to research the last couple of weeks. And he 
found that people with anxiety disorders were actually incredibly calm 
during this pandemic that's going on.
 
Kim Strobel  4:28
And his name is Jon Ronson. He's an English artist based in upstate 
New York. And he posts a lot about anxiety. And he was saying that 
he's found that those with anxiety disorders are kind of weirdly calm, 
because they have catastrophasized in their heads for so long, that 
they now have a Darwinian advantage. And so catastrophasizing is when 
you repeatedly think fearful thoughts or the worst case scenario 
thoughts, and so it was interesting for me since I have an anxiety 
disorder that I'm kind of navigating this pretty calmly compared to 
maybe my husband who's normally the calm one. And it's almost like my 
brain is so used to jumping to the worst possible scenario, that it's 
developed a lot of resistance and can handle something like this. So I 
thought that was kind of interesting. But you know, I'm dealing with 
some fears, too. You know, I do a lot of public speaking engagements. 
And some of those have been canceled. Some of them have been moved, 
some of them have been moved to a virtual conference. And then our son 
who's a freshman at IU he's been sent home. Which I will tell you as a 
Mama, I am liking that I get this time with him. And so, you know, 
we're definitely making adjustments in our household. 

Kim Strobel  5:49
We sat down and had to review our finances because of course, my job 
has been greatly impacted by this right now. And so we're doing things 
we're making adjustments. Like, I kind of looked and said, 'Oh, okay, 
I have Hulu, and I have Stars and I have Netflix and I have Amazon 
Prime, like, do I really need all of those. And so we I got rid of my 
Hulu, I got rid of my Stars. To save a little bit of money, I have to 
laugh because as I was going through and I was getting rid of like 
Spotify because I had Amazon Music and my husband and I were kind of 
just reviewing the budget and looking over like what are some ways 
that maybe we've been spending a little lavishly that we need to scale 
back. And we of course, talked our son about it as well, like, 'Hey, 
you're not probably going to go through the McDonald's drive thru line 
every day.' We're gonna do our due diligence and that's not a bad 
thing to maybe take on a little bit of a minimalist idea around our 
finances for the time being.

Kim Strobel  6:51
And I had to laugh because I'm also giving up my weekly massage and I 
went through all of the things I was going to give up and then it was 
my husband's turn. He's like, 'Well, I can get rid of like our hundred 
and some dollar cable because there's not going to be any basketball 
games on any way.' And I was like, wow, because like TV is definitely 
my husband's thing. And he's like, 'I'll just watch some of those 
shows on the Netflix app.'



Kim Strobel  7:18
And so I was like, wow, that's incredible. And then the next day, he 
comes in the kitchen, and I can tell he's already resisting. He's 
like, 'You know, I just, I just don't really know if I can do that.' 
Like, I mean, I do enjoy watching some of these shows that are just on 
cable and he kept coming up for all of these reasons. So bottom line 
is we're 10 days in and he is yet to give up his hundred and some 
dollar cable. Whereas I was like, Okay, I'm going to give up my 
Spotify, my Hulu, my Stars, and some of those. But I will also tell 
you, Oh, and I gave up my my Friday massage for now. I will also tell 
you that I have a lot more high maintenance things probably in my 
life, then my dear husband does. He doesn't really want for much. So I 
will definitely give him that. But going back to the havoc that this 
is causing and the fear that some of us are really dealing with, I 
just want to say that we have to be really careful of monitoring our 
thoughts. We definitely want to know what's going on. We want to be 
taking precautionary measures, but it's really, really easy for people 
to adapt a scarcity mindset, or a fear based mindset. 

Kim Strobel  8:37
And I know for myself even knowing that school contracts are changing 
that normally in the month of March and April, I fill up my summer 
calendar with all my presentations. It's 80% of my income comes from 
speaking engagements. And yes, my brain has been a little worried 
like, Am I going to get the August keynotes and how much is that It's 
gonna affect our financial situation right now? I am definitely having 
some of those thoughts, but because I'm really aware of fear based 
scarcity mindset, which is things are going downhill quickly, there's 
never going to be enough, this is all the bad stuff that's going to 
happen. Versus the abundant mindset, which is, yeah, clearly some 
things are happening. And we need to do things like look at our 
finances for now and have some conversations around this. 

Kim Strobel  9:25
But really, for me, I'm working on operating in that abundant mindset, 
knowing that this too shall pass, knowing and understanding that my 
business is not going to fall to the ground, I'm still going to have 
speaking engagements. And then not only that, but how do we pivot? How 
do we get creative and come up with some creative solutions? And so, 
for me, I really had to sit with what was going on for about 7 to 10 
days. I am in some mastermind coaching programs and it was good advice 
that we were being told which is you know you really need to keep 
showing up for your people, don't use this as a reason to check out of 
life, keep showing up, keep doing your thing. And I did feel some 
pressure to do that, but I couldn't make myself do it. And you know, 
I'm usually a fast actor, I one of my top core five strengths is I'm 
an activator, which means like, I get shit done and I take action. 

Kim Strobel  10:27
But I have also really been working for the last year on creating some 



space in my life. And surrendering a little bit using the art of 
allowing. Allowing things to be however they are and to not 
immediately go into catastrophasizing a situation or down the road of 
the fear based scarcity mindset. And so I really sat for about 10 days 
figuring out what did I want to do and how do I want to show up for 
myself and my people. And after about 10 days, I got really clear in 
my Strobel Education business started to do a big pivot. And so I have 
spent the last week or so in my recording studio, we're taking five of 
our top workshops, and we're turning them into virtual workshops. So 
we're taking Trauma-Informed Schools, Growth Mindset, Genius Hour, 
Standards-Based Grading, and my teachers happiness course. And we're 
making them all virtual.

Kim Strobel  11:26
Because we know that schools are going to be interested still in 
getting professional development for their teachers like they always 
have. And I've had principals and superintendents reaching out to me 
saying, Hey, what do you have, that maybe my teachers could have some 
professional development these last couple of months as we're making 
this transition? And so the point of my story is instead of being an 
overreactor, and going crazy with my fear based thoughts, I have been 
really monitoring my thoughts. Because whatever you think about is 
whatever you get more of. And if a human being is having  about 80,000 
thoughts a day 70 to 80,000 thoughts a day. And we know for the 
average human being that 80% of those thoughts are wired to be 
negative, then you're just going to get more of that negativity in 
your life. And so what we want you to do is to be aware of your 
thoughts, and then choose a better feeling thought when you feel 
yourself going down that road. 

Kim Strobel  12:23
And so I want to give you some tips for allowing yourself the space 
and the grace that you need during this time. But I also want to give 
you some coping strategies so that you can maintain a healthy 
perspective. And one of the things I can tell you that's not going to 
help you is to watch loads and loads and loads of news. That is never 
going to help you even if we weren't in a Corona pandemic right now, 
you really do need to limit the amount of news because let's be honest 
news is mostly negative. And so you want to stay informed, but 
whenever you have all that negativity coming at you all of the time, 
your brain is automatically probably going to go into an anxious 
state. So for me recently, my husband's been watching a lot of the 
Corona Virus. And so he usually has the regular TV on in the family 
room. And then I usually plop down on the couch with my iPad and I 
watch something on one of my Netflix apps. 

Kim Strobel  13:23
But because he's had the news on and it just draws you in so quickly, 
I found myself last week, you know, I had sat down and watch like 45 
minutes and here I had been pretty calm about the whole situation. And 



by the time the 45 minutes was over, I was having anxiety about like 
the economy and what was really going to happen and where are we going 
to survive? And before I knew it, I was going down that whole fear 
based scarcity mindset. And so again, I just had to tell myself, look, 
the news has done that to me, and let me get myself centered. And let 
me be real with what really is going on. But let me not not let my 
anxious thoughts run away with me. 

Kim Strobel  14:08
And so for me, I'm really limiting my news intake. I am waking up each 
morning and still doing my gratitude list. For example, when I was 
told by one of my speaking engagements that they were canceling, and 
for me, that was $7,900 out the door. I'm not gonna lie, I got 
anxious, I got upset, I got worried. And then I thought, 'Wait a 
minute, wait a minute, what's the number one way I can turn this worry 
into appreciation?' And so I sat down with my gratitude journal, and I 
did 10 affirmations around What am I grateful for when it comes to my 
speaking engagements? So you see, you have to flip the script. You 
have to catch yourself going down that road and you will go down that 
road but you have to become aware, and then you have to flip the 
script. And let me tell you, gratitude is a wonderful way to flip the 
script. 

Kim Strobel  15:03
And so I wrote down 10 things that I'm really thankful for when it 
comes to my speaking engagement business. I am still writing my 
affirmations every day, I have incorporated my meditation back into my 
morning routine. And so we do need to have these things going in the 
background of our life, because what they do is they help us have a 
healthy perspective for what's going on, and how we're all dealing 
with it. And what we know, again, is when you get your brain at 
positive, you're able to start to see creative solutions to problems 
you didn't previously think you could see. So for me giving myself 
that center 7 or 10 days where I really didn't feel very motivated. I 
really wasn't showing up for my people in my She Finds Joy Facebook 
group, I wasn't going on there and doing lives. I mean, I was still 
posting my content, but I was kind of removed. I wasn't doing a lot in 
my business, but I gave myself that time to really surrender to what 
was happening to find my grace within it. And then when I was ready to 
re-emerge, all of a sudden, I knew exactly what I was going to do, I 
knew that we were going to take our education courses and turn them 
into virtual workshops, I knew that we were eventually going to 
promote them to schools, districts, principals, and so forth. 

Kim Strobel  16:20
I also knew that we were going to take my happiness course and make it 
virtual, so that we could teach people self care strategies and 
happiness habits for their life, and really, how to maintain some 
peace in their life. And so we started to really build momentum. But 
it was because I got my brain at positive that I was able to do that. 



And then my team, right, we maintained that positivity within my team. 
And before I knew it, my whole team was coming to me with ideas for 
how we could get our word out there, how we could market this, how we 
could get our news. We could get our name out there as being a 
provider of virtual workshops and it really has all started to come 
together. And so we can pivot in our life, folks, we really can. If we 
take care of our mental and emotional needs, that's when solutions cry 
out, when we are able to look amongst the darkness and sometimes see 
the hidden gifts that are right there available for us as well. And 
one of the hidden gifts is we're able to connect with our family. We 
have more time at home with them right now. I see families who are 
playing board games and going on walks and going on hikes. 

Kim Strobel 17:35
Because even though this pandemic is stressful, and terrible, and is 
really affecting so many people's lives. It is - small businesses - oh 
my goodness, I mean, we are feeling the effects of that. But if we're 
able to acknowledge the hurt and the pain and the suffering, but also 
be able to acknowledge and see the hidden gifts and the hidden 
messages, then we're able to really transition over to that abundant 
mindset. And our brain continues to get trained to really see all that 
is right with our world, instead of all that is wrong. And perhaps 
this will be a catalyst for our communities in our countries to take 
steps to make things better as a result of this trauma and suffering 
that people are going through. And so my wish for you is to do this. 
Monitor your thoughts. Choose abundant based mindset thoughts whenever 
you can. Continue with your gratitude journals, continue with your 
affirmations and use this time to kind of get off the hamster wheel of 
life and to step back into your body and into who you want to be and 
how you want to show up.


